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Bethany Lutheran College, Inc.
INTERNET FILTERING POLICY

Purpose and Scope

Bethany Lutheran College (BLC) has chosen to provide internet services in order to facilitate access to information that is useful for students in
achieving their academic goals and for faculty and staff who assist the students in fulfilling their goals. As a reflection of the Bethany Lutheran
College’s mission statement, the College chooses to not provide resources that it believes to be contrary to the educational and spiritual mission of
the College.

In the same manner in which the BLC Memorial Library selects resources for inclusion in its offerings based upon usefulness in fulfilling the
academic mission of the College, Internet service is designed to offer a positive addition to the academic resources available to students, faculty and
staff. Just as some publications are not suitable for inclusion in the College library, some internet sites are not suitable for access through the
College network.

Review of Sites

As the Internet is constantly growing and changing, the College does not claim the ability to monitor the content and quality of all sites. We have
chosen to limit access to certain categories of content that do not seem to have any inherent academic value and are likely to contain material at
odds with the mission of the College. Such distinctions are by definition subjective. Some sites that are legitimate for academic research will
inadvertently be blocked. Partial sites cannot be blocked. It is all or nothing.

Our internet filter is managed by our internet provider. While it can block many categories, we have the following content blocked:
1. Adult Content such as child and adult pornography is blocked.
2. Explicit art, obscene and tasteless content, and sites with R-rated materials produce a warning.
3. Paper mills which facilitate cheating are blocked.
4. File sharing applications are limited in available bandwidth. This is part of our compliance with the Higher Education Act
5

Known virus, phishing, spyware and proxy sites are blocked.

If there is an obvious category of sites that are legitimate by College standards and are necessary for academic work at BLC, a request to review
such content can be submitted to the Director of Information Technology Services (john@bic.edu) or the Dean of Students (tmanthe@blc.edu).
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